
MINUTES OF THE UPPER DEVERILLS PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
Held in the VILLAGE HALL on Wednesday, 13th January 2012
Present: 
Councillor Louise Stratton (Chairman)



   Councillors Blue, Greenwood, Cousens, Greaves, Caroline Wright and PCSO Jason Greenland 
 11/088 Acceptance of apologies for absence - Richard Munro due to rehearsals
11/089 Open Session for members of the public (3 minute limit per topic applies) 
No public were present
11/090 To receive declarations of interests
Councillor Stratton declared an interest on item 13 the pantomime 

11/091 To resolve and sign minutes of the meeting held on 9th November 2011
Resolved Proposed: Councillor Greenwood Seconded: Councillor Blue
11/092 To resolve and sign the minutes of the Planning meeting held on the 14th December 2011
Resolved proposed: Councillor Greaves   seconded: Councillor Blue
11/093 Chairman’s announcements





The litter pick for 2012 was discussed, it was agreed that the Clerk order equipment, pickers, recycling bags and organise a map. The date was set for the 24th March 2012 10.00am till 1.00pm. There would need to be offers of help, parishioners to watch and slow traffic down, others to litter pick. The Clerk was instructed to place an article in the Parish News to advertise the litter pick and request parishioners contact her direct so numbers of parishioners taking place are known. It was agreed that Brixton Deverill parishioners meet at the junction of Church Lane and the B3095 at 10.00am. Councillor’s Greenwood and Blue would organise the litter pick at that end of the parish. Monkton and Kingston parishioners would be asked to meet at the Kingston village hall at 10.00am. Councillor Greaves, Cousens and Stratton would organise this end. The areas of need and distance to cover on the  litter pick was discussed it was agreed that Brixton would need to cover up to Hill Deverill, Monkton to Kingston up the Hindon Road, Kingston to the parish boundary, Councillors to meet on the morning of the litter pick at 9.30am to set up and collect equipment.
11/0940 Flood Binder – Update/Flood Seminar Warminster Civic Centre


Council gave the Clerk the names of possible contacts to send out the flood phone tree correspondence. There was disappointment that the Flood Seminar had been cancelled.

11/095 Freedom of Information Review
The final draft of the Freedom of Information was resolved by full council


Caroline Wright and PCSO Jason Greenland then entered the meeting and apologised for their lateness but an incident had occurred that had required their attention. The Chairman welcomed them to the meeting.

11/096 Crime Incidents & Cascading Information around the Parish
Caroline Wright reported to Council that all the thefts that had occurred in the parish recently were from unattended vehicles with keys left in them or houses and garages that were left unlocked. Several thefts were discussed in detail and the increase in Oil thefts was also discussed. There is a need for more security to be added to tanks to secure tanks from these hits and parishioners to realise that they are more vulnerable in the rural area as it was perceived to be easy pickings with the lack of security. The Bobby Trust Van Charity was reported to Council and the fact that the van will visit homes. It is a free service, they work on donations and cover the vulnerable by age or disability. The PCSO can arrange visits if Councillors can advise of parishioners in need of such a service. They fit door chains security etc., it is believed that the vehicles recently taken were from sets of keys stolen in earlier incidents. Discussions took place on creating an email chain for alerting parishioners on crime, the Clerk already passes on this information from the police to the Councillors. Councillors instructed the Clerk to place an article in the Parish News to ask if parishioners wish to be added to a pre warning email list regarding recent crime activities in the area. It was agreed that Caroline Wright would email the Clerk details of the Bobby Trust for the Parish News.  The Clerk was instructed to email Judy Munro’s details to Caroline Wright. Caroline Wright and Jason Greenland were thanked for coming they left the meeting at 7.20pm.
11/097 Parish Steward – tasks to be undertaken






Broken double style in Kingston Deverill from B3095 footpath that heads to the Ford, opposite the first house as you come into Kingston from Monkton, The Clerk informed Council that she will get in touch with the Rights of Way Officer, Councillor Stratton to inform the Clerk of the correct Officer for the Parish.
11/098 Traffic Action Group – Update
Reports had been received from parishioners that Asda and Co-operative Lorries were using the B3095, Letters have been sent in the past to the companies asking that they ask their drivers not to use the road. It was believed to be a short cut and diesel saving exercise. It was agreed that Councillor Blue link in with the Clerk to send letters to these companies, Councillor Blue to liaise with the Clerk to arrange for Speed checks to take place in Brixton Deverill, it has been identified as having a big issue at present. A parishioner has also asked if they could write to Wiltshire Council on the speeding issue the Clerk has obtained the person’s name they can write to. Lee Haines the Parish Steward is to meet up with Councillor Blue to look at the pot holes and identify areas that need attention. The issue at Hill Deverill has been discussed with the Area Highways Engineer and is in hand. The Clerk reported to Council that Fleur De Rhe Philipe had reported to her that there is a meeting going to take place that will cover the issues on the B3095 A303. Council discussed and noted the information. 



11/099 Broad Band Action Group/Grant Request





Councillor Greenwood read the attached report out to Council. The Chairman thanked Councillor Greenwood for his report
Councillors Cousens and Stratton did not take part in the discussions or resolution of the next item.

11/100 Pantomime Grant Application
Council discussed the application resolved that it would grant the Pantomime £200.00 which would match the funding given from Longbridge Deverill & Crockerton Parish Council.


Councillors Cousens and Stratton re-joined the discussions

11/101 Planning

W/11/03272/FUL Keysley Farm Monkton Deverill
Council resolved that it approved of the building but wishes planning to confirm that paragraph 4.10 The Landscaping of the Development is checked by a Planning Officer that it has been actioned following completion of the site. 

W/11/02727/FUL Lower Pertwood Farm- permission granted
Council noted the decision.

11/102 Parish Plan
Council discussed the draft the Clerk had produced and the documentation she had sent out on Parish Plans. Council decided that they would email their additions and removals from the draft plan and approve the draft by email to the Clerk. The Clerk and Chairman to action the final copy. The Chairman discussed the return of consultation papers and the various options available.
11/103 Budget Precept
Council resolved the Budget set by the Clerk and resolved that the precept figure for 2012/2013 would be £5850.00. The clerk was instructed to email the request to Wiltshire Council. The Chairman signed the precept request form.
11/104 Payments
     Invoice Wages 






£287.70

     Travelling






£  14.40

     Maiden Bradley Computer Contribution 



£  15.00

     WALC HMRC Training 1/3 share




£  10.00
     SLCC

membership





£  43.25
     Deverill Players






£200.00







     Receipts

     Interest






£    0.57

11/105 Clerk’s Report






 Clerk

      Bank Mandate & Account Signatories – Council completed the signing of the Bank Mandate
      Risk Assessments/ Clerks Personnel Risk Assessment- the Clerk distributed the blank Risk Assessments for Councillors to complete. The Clerk                                                 

      reported to Council that she had found a competent person to carry out personnel Risk Assessment on her.
      Waste Management Seminar 30th January 2012 -the Clerk will attend the meeting and report back to Council. 
      Planning Seminar 21st February 2012 - Councillor Greaves and the Clerk to attend this meeting.
      Warminster Area Board 12th January 2012 – Clerk to report back from this meeting
      Budget Forum – Wiltshire Council meeting on the setting of their budget Clerk to attend.
      Dog Control Orders – All public access areas will be covered by Dog Control Orders in the future.
      Localism /Code of Conduct – The Clerk reported to Council the changes that will take place following the implementation of the Localism Bill. The  

     requirement to publicise the Register of Interests of Councillors on the parish Website and policing of the Code of Conduct by Wiltshire Council.
     SLCC Membership- Council resolved the payment of the Clerks Membership fees of £43.25. The Clerks addition of another parish council meant     

     the cost had reduced for next year.
11/106 Training

Council discussed the Clerks attendance at the joint Wiltshire Association of Local Councils and Society of Local Council Clerks, Council resolved the shared cost of £15.00 + travelling.
Council discussed the Clerk also attending the Society of Local Council Clerks training session to be held in April. On Listening, note taking and the Agenda & Minutes, course costs £95.00. The Clerk reported that she will apply for a Bursary to NALC for half the cost £47.50 and the final cost can be split 4 ways. This will mean that the course will cost £11.88 + traveling per parish council. Council resolved the shared cost of £11.88 plus travelling.
11/106 Matters raised by Councillors - for information only
The lack of parishioners using the bus service was mentioned, the parish plan it was thought will be a good way of finding out the need.
11/107 Items for Parish Newsletter & Notice Boards
Clerk to add above issues highlighted in the minutes 
11/108 Date of the next meeting

The date of the next meeting was discussed it was agreed that the 14th March 2012 at 6.30pm would be the date of the next meeting. 

The meeting closed at 9.00pm
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